
February 20th, 2020 at 6:30 p.m. the Board of Supervisors of Orwell Township met at 
the Orwell Township building for their regular monthly meeting. All members were 
present.  
 
The floor was open for public comment at 6:32 p.m. and immediately closed with no 
residents’ present. 
 
The minutes of the last regular monthly meeting were read. Chad Cooley made a 
motion to accept the minutes as written. John Strope seconded the motion and the 
minutes were approved as written. The Treasurer's Report was read. Milt Robinson 
made the motion to accept it as written and Chad Cooley seconded the motion and the 
Treasurer’s Report was approved as written.   
 
Road Report: 
Plowed, Cindered, and spread 2B stone as needed. 
Spread clean 3’s and 2RC on Tabernacle Rd. 
Cut out soft spot and added 3’s on Lovett Hill. 
Filled road shoulders in on Dehann and Sugar Cabin Rd. 
Cleared debris from ditch lines. 
Reset road signs and filled ruts where needed. 
Replaced a flat tire with a spare on front of backhoe. 
Replaced a hydraulic hose on the 19’ where a hole was rubbed threw  
Service Tire replaced a bubbled-up tire on Wheel Loader. 
Installed radio and antenna in John Deere Tractor. 
Installed new box boards on all 3 trucks. 
Found Frontier lines in ditch on Lovett Hill Rd. while cleaning the inlet of 18” pipe… 
(pictures were taken and will be forwarded on to Attorney Alan Shaw) 
Picked up sickle bar part from Histand’s 
 
Milt Robinson opened up a trucking bid from Dick Rockefeller Excavating, Inc. 
 
A Northern Tier Solid Waste Authority agreement was signed. 
 
A Memorandum of Understanding was reviewed and signed for Bradford County 
Conservation District. 
 
A subdivision comment form was signed for David and Elma Miller.  
 
All bills on hand were paid. 
 
Frontier Communications did pay their telecommunications fees for 2019 and 2020. 
 
No word from D.P. Logging throughout the month. Milt Robinson made a motion to 
move forward and file a complaint with District Judge Wheaton. Chad Cooley seconded 
that, John Strope made it unanimous and the motion passed. 
 



The board agreed to look into alternate ways to move forward with the Manchester Rd., 
dirt and gravel project that avoids putting in a diversion ditch. Milt Robinson re-
submitted Potterville Street for a dirt and gravel road project. Both matters are ongoing. 
 
The board agreed to go with Costar vendors to purchase aggregates this year. 
 
After a brief discussion regarding the F550, it was decided that the repair costs 
amounted to more than it was worth for the how much it is used by the twp. 
 
In regards to the condensation problem, we will gather quotes for spray foam this 
spring. This is matter is pending at this time. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

                                                                                Meeting Adjourned, 7:43 p.m. 
                   

 
Mia M. Beebe, Secretary/Treasurer 

 
 
 
 

______________ Approved                                   


